Minutes from the April 22, 2021 Faculty Assembly Meeting
Dr. Selway called the meeting to order at 2:05 PM.
1) Rollcall of schools
a) Present: Engineering, Nursing, Arts and Sciences, TRS, NCSSS, Law.
b) 34 faculty members were in attendance.
2) Approval of March Minutes
a) Dr. Selway reviewed the March minutes, which have been posted on the Faculty Assembly website.
3) Treasurer’s Report
a) No new spending since the March meeting.
4) Discussion of Graduate Education
a) It was reported that the Provost recently told the Senate Budget Committee that graduate stipends would be resumed, though the number and distribution will change.
5) Letters of Appointment
a) It was reported that CoFEW is holding off on a presenting a resolution regarding the letters of appointment and contracts.
6) Discussion of possible recommendations regarding CUA undergraduate rankings.
a) One recommendation is that the Academic Senate and leadership should make improvement in ranking a key strategic priority. Although we stand to gain or lose a significant number of places, the administration does not have a sense of urgency about the matter.
b) One recommendation is that the university report all the data requested by USN. We currently do not report the percent of students who graduated in the top 10% of their high school class. 
c) Other possible recommendations were that the university implement a strategy to improve graduation rates for Pell Grant students and that the university implement a strategy to lower student indebtedness. 
d) It was noted that CUA has suffered a decline in ranking with other entities in addition to USNews.
e) There was discussion of options for conveying recommendations to the administration and trustees. 
7) Questions were raised about whether vaccinations would be required in the fall. It was reported that at today’s Senate meeting, the President said that he is trying to avoid requiring vaccination due to some objections he has received.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:12. The next Faculty Assembly meeting is currently scheduled for May 27.

